



Save-the-date: 3rd Youth Camp of the Ruhr Games 2021 from 1st – 6th of June 2021 in Hachen, Germany

Duisburg, 23th of July 2020

Dear friends and partners in Europe,

We hope you read this mail in good health!

In this year our projects almost all had to be cancelled as a result of the corona pandemic. We very much hope and expect that a vaccine against corona will be developed by spring 2021 and that many people can be vaccinated quickly.

Because international sport events should go on! The next edition of the Ruhr Games and its multinational youth camp is planned in NRW for 2021.

Those of you who couldn't be with us in Duisburg in 2019 can get some impressions here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Gu8QDlnxNL4

Now we are glad to announce the 3^{rd} Youth Camp of the Ruhr Games in North Rhine-Westphalia 2021! The host city of the Ruhr Games will be Bochum; the camp will be in Hachen. Transfers to the Ruhr Games (which will take place from $3^{th}-6^{th}$ of June 2021) will be organized. We are looking forward to receive youngsters aged between 14 and 21 from all over Europe again!

Sportyouth NRW will organize again several (sport) events and lots of workshops about sport, culture, Europe, youth politics, multimedia, music etc.

We had such a good time with our guests during the camp in Duisburg last year; we would like you all to join us again! Those who couldn't take part should really try and join us this time!

We will provide lodging for the youngsters and their group leaders in our sport academy and provide transfers to the venue for the sportive activities of the Ruhr Games 2021.

You are more than welcome to participate with a group of youngsters in our camp, <u>free of charge</u>. Arrival and departure would be on your own expense. We provide full board, lodging and programme from 1st – 6th of June 2021.

We have just started the planning; a further e-mail with an official invitation will follow soon. Save-the-date and join us!

Best regards,

i.A. Chantal Jakstadt

International Affairs

Sportjugend NRW Kinder- und Jugendpolitik Tel.: +49 203 7381-843

E-Mail Chantal.Jakstadt@lsb.nrw